 
           Florissant Water and Sanitation District 
Board Meeting Minutes for January 14, 2025, at 6:00 pm at FWSD Building 
 
I. Call to Order- Meeting was called to order by Joan Rook at 6:10 pm.
Roll Call - Kristine Dewitt/absent, Harold Clare, Paul Kennedy/absent, Tonie Clare, Joan Rook 
Approval of Agenda-Harold motioned to approve agenda and Tonie seconded the motion. Unanimous vote
II. Introduction of Guests: Mrs. McNulty and Jake Jacobson
III. Consent Calendar 
1. Approval of Minutes-Motion to approve the December minutes by Harold and seconded by Tonie.  Unanimously approved
2. Approval to Pay Bills-Board looked over bills and Harold made a motion to approve all bills and Joan seconded. Unanimously approved.
IV. Business Meeting
1. McNulty Proposal-accidental usage-Deanna explained that this was not intended or anywhere near normal usage, and the amount was looked at with input by the Board.  Although not all usage was erased, a reasonable settlement was made by the parties. She wrote a check that night to clear her account.
2. Admin Secretary Report/Financials-See Handout
Total Funds after all checks approved for tonight equals $3852.45
Several Liens were filed with the County Clerks office for nonpayment of fees.  
3. Wastewater/Water Reports-Kenny reported that we still have pumps to fix or replace.  He commented that the wastewater plant is doing much better, and we should have better testing results. Kelly also stated that the water quality is better except for Crystal Peak Rd. Flushing the line more often will be needed for now. Kelly made a huge order at the end of the year.  Diana will need to adjust the budget. Not much spending should happen at the end of a year to help us balance our pre-existing budget. 
4. Compliance Report-Joan reported all done except for tank repairs.  DOLA grant got in on time by Tonie and Joan to help with the cost. Karen Rowe, a grant writer, met with Paul, Joan, and Tonie to explain the verbiage and needs for the grant. We will hear if granted in February.  We asked for a $90,000 match of funds.  We will need to find a way to pay our $90,000 match. USG Utilities might be an option as they are offering a payment plan with benefits. Other sources of funding will be researched.
5. Monitoring Plans/SOP-end of year -All tested completed, but the Organics needed a change on a form. Kenny is working on this with Lab.  He said he will just do this year’s testing right away if not corrected, and that will straighten out the noncompliance issue.
V. New Business 
1. Board Member-Resignation and New Member- Kristine Dewitt has officially resigned from the board for personal reasons of time. Jake Jacobson has graciously said he would replace her until the next election in May. Paul makes a motion to appoint Jake and Harold seconds. Unanimous vote.  Jake was sworn in, and we welcomed him to the Board. 
2. Rate change-Sewer Discussion -The past three years budget has shown a need of about 3500 to break even on the sewer. This is about $5 of increase just to break even. More discussion about the needed amount and public meeting to come.
3. Commissioner’s presentation- mentioned we need to do this.
4. Election-Forms were handed out and self-nominations are due in by Feb 28th. If no other forms come in, then there is no need for an election.
VI. Questions/ Board Comments-none 
Adjournment – Tonie made a motion to adjourned and Harold seconded. 7:20 pm
Next Board Meeting February 11, 2024, at 6:00 pm 
 
